
We the undersigned residents and neighbors of the unimproved section of

Walnut street would like to be included,  and feel strongly we should be

included,  in the conversation concerning designated street maintenance and

reconstruction should funds from the meals tax become available.

Our reasons for this request are as follows:

1.  Because our street is unimproved,  we have spent thousands of dollars in

the last 11 years treating the road for dust control in the summer

months.  Unfortunately,  due to drought conditions and climate change,

the road now remains dusty most months of the year,  something which

cannot reasonably be remedied with further superficial treatment of the

road.

2.   Grandview,  another road within Ashland city limits,  was chip sealed 17

years ago and appears to have held up very well.

3.   An Ashland street maintenance worker has told us that Walnut street is

an excellent candidate for chip sealing,  a much less expensive process

to achieve road improvement.  Mike Faught, Ashland's Public Works

director,  has also spoken favorably to one of us about the benefit on

only chip sealing Walnut street.

4.  We believe there has been a steady increase in traffic on Walnut street

due to population growth and, possibly, the recent implementation of

the  "road diet"  on north Main street.  The end result:  more dust.

5.  We are residents ofAshland and pay the meals tax when applicable,

thereby feeling we also have a right to benefit from a shift in usage of

these funds.



6.  Most importantly, we feel the air quality of our neighborhood is

significantly impacted by the dust clouds generated by people driving

on Walnut street.  Generally, the dust starts flying if someone goes faster

than 10  (ten) miles per hour.  Furthermore, this can be a health hazard to

more than just the residents of Walnut street,  as studies have shown that

dust can travel approximately 300 feet (ironically, we are roughly one

block from Ashland Community Hospital)  from its source.

In conclusion,  we understand the need for road repairs on various

streets in Ashland,  i.e.  Heiman,  Maple,  etc.  It does not appear,  however, that

road issues on these streets also involve health hazards due to compromised

air quality.
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	Rich Werich

	Staff


